WEST HILLS ART LEAGUE

Minutes for Meeting of September 15, 2016

Cindy Gilberti Presiding

Minutes for our 5/19 meeting, having been posted on line, were accepted with the proviso that anyone with corrections or additions should feel free to submit them.

Audra Zampogna submitted an audited annual report through 5/19/16 and her current Treasurer’s report which shows a current balance of $5,314.  She noted that the larger-than-usual balance was helped by income from summer workshops.  Both reports were approved.

Membership:  New members and guests were introduced, and Janine reminded everyone to render annual dues of $25.  Payment on line can be made by pushing the “PayPal” button, even if you don’t have a PayPal account and are using a credit card instead.

Programs:  VP Starr Hull outlined upcoming programs for the coming year:

October 20 – Matthew Dieterich, Photographer

November 17 _ Kim McAninch, Palette Knife Painting

January 19, 2017 – Member sharing and pot luck

February 16 – Katie Koenig “Realistic Favorites” in acrylic

March 16 – Leslie Fehling, Journaling – “Everyday Artist Brings Art to Life.”

April 20 – Connie Clutter, Portraits from the Past 

More information on the demonstrators can be found on our website.

2017 Annual Juried Exhibit:  Our annual show will take place on Mother’s Day, May 14.  The judge will be Randy Morgan, formerly curator for special exhibits at the Sewickley Library.

New Website:  Amy Short reminded us that our website address has changed.  The new address is westhillsartleague.com.  She added that in the process of changing the address, other needed changes have been made to update the site and make it easier to negotiate.  Members of the website committee include Amy, Sue Vantertie, and Jim & Debbie Tobin.
Two important features of the website are the gallery, which invites members to upload images to the site, and Artist of the Month, a rotating chance for everybody to get their moment (month) in the sun.  Amy needs images of each member’s art, a bio, a picture of the artist and a brief statement about focus, intent and inspiration.

All submissions, as well as any communication for and with the website should be e-mailed to westhillsartists@gmail.com
Open Studio:  Cindy reported that the Wednesday sessions in the Carriage House had mixed success.  There were frequent preemptions for which there does not seem to be an easy solution.  One possibility, however, is to consider plein air sessions on the grounds when the indoor space is not available.  Open Studio is currently a summer-only program.

50th Anniversary – New members Debbie and Jim Tobin have volunteered to take the lead on our year-long celebration of fifty-years in business.  They’ve been given a budget of $1500-$2000 and are already planning a cocktail party on May 13, 2017, the evening before our annual show opens.

New Logo:  The deadline for submissions has been extended.

December Holiday Sale Event:  Moon Parks &  Recreation has agreed to let a quilting group use one of the rooms in the Carriage House for this event, which will reduce the area available for WHAL to two rooms.  Members agreed that especially in light of our growing success during this sale, we should continue to participate, recognizing that we will have to limit space per artist as well as the number and size of items displayed.

June 2017 Garden Tour:  Cindy, a member of the Moon Township Garden Club, said that consideration is being given to place works of art in the gardens on the club’s annual tour.  Details are to come, but members expressed interest in participating.

September 2017 “Art in the Park”:  This would be an outdoor event on Robin Hill’s grounds and could accommodate other artists and art groups in the area.  While no commitment was required at this time, members expressed interest in participating.

Robin Hill Bookshelves:  The Parks Commission has agreed to allow WHAL to use the locked. glass-front bookshelves in the living room of the manor.  Janine has volunteered to curate a collection of member art and possibly a reference library.

Demonstration :  Our guest demonstrator was Natiq Jalil. Natiq’s work is mixed media with a strong focus on watercolor, ink, and acrylic paint. Most of his pieces feature a strong female figure as the focus while incorporating various organic shapes, vivid color washes, and beautiful gestural line work.  (He also does works featuring men, as well as landscapes, and has done murals, one of which measures 20 X 50 feet.) 
Natiq’s demonstration started with a large (20 x 24?) sheet of 140 lb. watercolor paper on which he had pencil-drawn a fairly detailed “rough” sketch of a woman’s face.  For reference, he had used a black & white photograph.  He said this is his usual practice, which allows him to assess light and shadow while giving him freedom to create the colors in his finished work.

For most of his demo, he worked with the paper flat on a table (He impressed many of us by painting with the drawing upside down.)  But towards the end, he mounted it on an easel.  Working vertically, he pointed out, means that the watercolor is more likely to drip and run – and that’s okay with him.  He can always control the run, but it often adds new effects to a work.  (He also said that the vertical runs often give a “melancholy” look to the painting.)

He used nothing but a medium-size round brush for the whole painting, although he says he’s used other brushes on other works.  When someone noted that he seemed to paint easily with either hand, he confirmed that he was indeed ambidextrous.

His first strokes were simply plain water, which he applied to several spots in the picture, and to which he then added color.  He likes the resulting soft edges and doesn’t worry about “accidents” like blooms, which he thinks add to the interest of a work.  

Rather than stick to “natural” colors for his portraits, he takes pleasure in selecting unusual hues.  Many of his recent works feature blue hair, for instance, and his demo portrait included almost orange irises for the eyes. (He says that on close inspection, eyes have many colors.)   His usual method is to lay down a first layer that is light in color and then add glazes to enrich it.  Overall, he works from light colors to dark.

He is also happy to let a composition develop.  A line in the initial sketch may suggest a new direction or an added element.  On the other hand, if he wants to correct something, he uses a white gel pen or acrylic pen – “Or,” he says, “if you don’t like the way a painting is developing, add water.”

He says his style is much looser than it used to be.  In times past, he felt pressure to “finish” a painting – even when he felt it was done before adding any finishing touches.  Finally, he succumbed to his intuition and started exhibiting works that were “unfinished.”  When sales confirmed his inclination, he adopted it permanently.

In the past, when he was living in New York, he would make quick watercolor sketches of fellow passengers on his commuter train.  (He showed us the jar of water he used and the small, inexpensive set of pan watercolors.)  He’d then take his sketches home to finish them.

His mother was in the audience, and said that Natiq has been painting since he was three – copying Disney characters.  He’s never taken formal classes, but picks up tips from many sources.  The artists who inspire him seem to be friends.

Art is not his only activity, but Natiq claims that he is a full time artist and doesn’t lack for work.  He has a number of commissions currently, including one for another mural on a building wall.  He also does digital art for sci-fi books and posters .

To learn more about Natiq and to view more of his artwork visit: artofnatiq.com 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday, October 20.

Respectfully submitted

Will White














